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      August 15, 2022 
 
      VIA ELECTRONIC DELIVERY 
 

Carl Spadaro 
Max Environmental Technologies, Inc. 
233 Max Lane 
Yukon, PA  15698 
cspadaro@maxenvironmental.com 
 
Re: Completeness Review  

July 2022 Resubmission of Phase I Application for Hazardous Waste Landfill No. 7 
 Max Environmental Technologies, Inc. – Yukon Facility  
 South Huntingdon Township 
 Westmoreland County 

I.D. No. PAD004835146 
 

Dear Mr. Spadaro: 

The Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) has conducted a review of the above 
referenced application received on July 14, 2022 to determine whether the necessary documents 
were submitted and were complete to allow a technical review of conformance with Phase I 
exclusionary siting criteria to proceed.  The DEP is not returning your application as incomplete 
but has not made the determination that the application is administratively complete under 25 Pa. 
Code §270a.10 until the following items are addressed:  

1. Although the cover letter states that figures and drawings associated with the permit 
application have been sealed by a Pennsylvania Registered Professional Engineer by 
means of the form HW-B being signed and sealed, DEP requests that the 
drawings/figures have the Professional Engineer signature and seal stamped directly on 
them.   

 
As previously stated, figures and drawings throughout the application are incomplete 
without a seal and signature of a PA Registered Professional Engineer.  Section 502 of 
the Solid Waste Management Act of 1980, requires that applications for any permit shall 
be accompanied by such plans, designs and relevant data as the department may require 
and these plans, designs and data shall be prepared by a registered professional engineer.  
Section 7(a) of the Engineer, Land Surveyor and Geologist Registration Law of 1945 
requires the seal, or a facsimile imprint of same, to be stamped on all plans, 
specifications, plats and reports issued by a professional engineer, professional land 
surveyor or professional geologist. 
 

2. The seven letters to contiguous landowners that were sent via certified mail and returned 
to sender were resent via regular mail.  These letters sent by regular mail that are not 
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returned to sender are considered received by the landowner.  Please provide a statement 
regarding the status of the seven letters that were resent via regular mail. 

The DEP is requesting that MAX respond to the two items cited above within thirty (30) days of 
receipt of this letter by uploading the supplemental information to OnBase. 

Additionally, please provide the DEP with two paper copies of all maps with the Professional 
Engineer signature and seal with each set sent to: 

William Mura 
Department of Environmental Protection 
Waste Management Program 
400 Waterfront Drive 
Pittsburgh, PA  15222 

and 

Chad Clancy 
Department of Environmental Protection 
Office of Waste, Air, Radiation and Remediation 
Rachel Carson State Office Building 
400 Market Street  
Harrisburg. PA 17101 

If you have questions, please contact William Mura of this office at 412.442.4305 or 
wmura@pa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

William Mura, P.E.  Sharon Svitek 
Environmental Engineering Manager  Program Manager 
Bureau of Waste Management Bureau of Waste Management 

cc: T. Mitchell, CEC (tmitchell@cecinc.com) 
C. Clancy, RCSOB (cclancy@pa.gov)
P. Ward, EPA (ward.prentiss@epa.gov)
Regional File
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